The Sullivants in Thailand

Michael, Jr. & Maureen Jessica, Wayne, Wyatt & Charity



May/June, 2021

Dear Friends & Supporters,

"We give thanks to God always for you all, making mention of you in our prayers" (1 Thessalonians 1:2). Thank you for your prayers for our family and ministry.

The last couple of months have been more of the same as it pertains to the Covid19 restrictions in Thailand. Schools are opened and closed, policy changes are announced and retracted faster than one can keep track! There has been talk about plans to reopen the country, but there is nothing

Some provinces are seeking to open up in limited numbers, but with even vaccinated people coming down with Covid19 here in Thailand, I'm not holding my breath that we and other missionaries will be free to come and go as normal any time soon.

In ministry news, despite the lockdowns and fear, we have been continuing with our normal services and online outreaches. Our discipleship groups continue to meet to review Bible reading, memorization and prayer, and discuss how the principles of the Bible relate to our daily lives. It is always encouraging to see people growing in their abilities to feed on the riches of the Word!

Prayer Requests:

- Souls saved and discipled
- Labourers in the field of Thailand
- Jessica's continued adjustments to life in Canada
- Wisdom in navigating the pandemics of Covid and fear

My latest online Bible institute class finished in May and I am enjoying some extra time to prepare some Sunday School lessons and other Bible studies.

Thanks to some financial help from another missionary, we were able to print some more Sunday School curriculum. This unit covers the trial, death, and resurrection of Christ. This curriculum was translated by a Thai lady who has done a great job. Maureen typeset the translation, and added artwork to it. We were able to mail a copy to each of the independent Baptist churches in the country. Lord willing, these resources can be used to ground many Thai children in the Word of God. We've also been able to make digital copies of several units of this curriculum available online for pastors and missionaries, so that they can print these off themselves as needed. Each unit covers approximately 2-3 months of Sunday School lessons. If you would like to be a part of a printing, please let us know.

As a family, we are doing well, though it has been an adjustment to have our oldest (Jessica) back in Canada for the last couple of months now. She is doing well in adjusting to life there on her own, despite the extra challenges that Covid has caused, i.e. it is difficult to meet new friends when the province is banning gatherings.

In other news, the pack of street dogs that roam our street broke into our yard early one morning, and killed all of our daughter Charity's chickens and all of her rabbits. It was quite upsetting for her. She has already restocked with several rabbits, but we'd appreciate your prayers for Charity. Her sister and her pets were such a big part of her life. Inside of a couple of months, her sister and all 10 of her pets are no longer here. Please pray that she handles all these changes well.

Please know we are praying for you as well.

For His Glory, Mike Sullivant, Jr. & Family

Sending Church:

Pembina Valley Baptist Church CanAmera Missions 120 Manitoba Road Winkler, Manitoba, R6W 4A6 Pembina Valley Baptist Church Phitsanulok, Thailand Canada

Sending Agency:

A Ministry of: Pastor Mike Sullivant Field Address: P.O. Box 70

65000

Contact Information:

Song Kwae Baptist Church www.michaelsullivant.com michael.sullivant.jr@gmail.com +66.80.130.9225